
Itõs already time for the Year in Review!  Hereõs a summary of 2013: 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Prairie & Wetland Restoration: This yearõs plantings (November 2012- 

May 2013) of local ecotype, high diversity seed mixes added 900 acres 

to the prairie/wetland restoration program, including 24 additional sites.  

Since the first Prairie Plains planting in 1979, we have planted 9,400 

acres, including 177 sites in 48 counties. We will surpass 10,000 acres by 

May 2014. 
 

     The Fall 2013 combine harvest was significantly improved by the 

addition of another grain cart, a combine trailer, and additional drying 

equipment (seed must be dried before being mixed and stored).  

Modifications to the grain carts and drying equipment (tubes & fans) 

made it possible to dry seed in the carts, vastly improving processing 

efficiency. In the past, seed was handled multiple times ð from combine to hand-made boxes on trailers, to 

unloading by hand onto tarps outside and in the seed barn. These piles of seeds 

required frequent turning, and we had to be on guard about the weather for the 

outside piles. Having the drying system in the grain carts means the seed can be 

unloaded once, into the seed barn, after the seed is already (mostly) dry.  
  

     Over 70 different species of native prairie and wetland plant seedlings were 

grown in the greenhouse. There were 2,700+ of these transplanted to nine different 

sites: Koziol WMA near St. Paul (a pilot Pollinator Habitat Program through 

Pheasants and Quail Forever, involving St. Paul third grade students as planters); 

Fremont Middle School outdoor classroom; the Aurora Public Prairie Learning 

Environment (APPLE), planted by AHS range management students; Edgerton 

Explorit Centerõs prairie garden; The Leadership Center in Aurora; Indian Cave 

State Park; a private landowner site; a Platte River WRP project near Griffith Prairie 

and the new Griffith property restoration, which kicked off the first annual volunteer 

day for transplanting seedlings.  
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Platte River & bittersweet along Griffith Prairie north border.  

SB 

Amazing seed diversity - 

working with over 70 species 

in the greenhouse now. 

The Youth Naturalist Program made 

its debut in 2013, offering SOAR 

camper alumni and other older  

students the opportunity to learn 

about local native ecosystems. 

Education: It was an outstanding year for all annual educational programs 

and events, including SOAR, ONP Summer Enrichment camps, Bader 

Park walking tours, area school group outings, Griffith Prairie Fun 

Run, and Guadalcanal Memorial Prairie Ranch Weekend. The Youth 

Naturalist Program, for students in grades 7-12, made its debut in June, 

and will continue to offer older students the opportunity to learn about 

and work in Platte corridor ecosystems in years to come. There was 

also significant progress made on the Education Center, documented in 

Prairie Plains Link and at prairieplains.org. 
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